


















































August 2, 2010  26 
 
 
RFP’s (Request for Proposals) for the demolition project were posted on the Henderson County web page 
noting all pertinent information including notice of a mandatory (to be allowed to bid) pre-bid on-site 
meeting.  The pre-bid meeting was held and all interested contractors and subs were given more specific bid 
instructions and project requirements should their company be awarded a contract to perform the work.  All 
in attendance were allowed full access that entire afternoon to study the site and on two additional 
prescheduled site meetings prior to the bid date.  Questions raised at the pre-bid meeting were either 
answered then or answered via email addendums copying all interested contractors who were in attendance at 
the pre-bid.  In summary the bid instructions required that the bidding contractors/companies by properly 
licensed locally and in the state of NC, and include and show proof of, with their bid proposal, a Bid Bond 
which mandates the contractor or his bond company to pay a fee equal to 5% of his bid if he defaults on 
acceptance of his pricing.  Copies of the site assessment report were made available to all biding contractors 
and they were informed via email addendum that they were to include in their bid proposals the removal and 
disposal of any and all asbestos, lead paint, and furthermore that the handling of these components shall be as 
per all local, state, and federal guidelines and mandates.  Further project requirements were provided to all 
biding contractors should their firm be awarded a contract to perform the work.  These project requirements 
included that the selected contractor have all county and state required licenses, provide a Performance and 
Payment Bond, specific amounts of insurance listing Henderson County as the additional insured, and 
demolition and asbestos permits as required by the county and the state.  Also included in the project scope 
requirements was a maximum time frame to perform and complete the work of 180 days with liquidated 
damages ($200.00/day) to be paid to the county starting on the 181st day.  It should be noted that the demo 
could be done quicker buy at a higher cost.  The longer time frame allows a contractor, particularly one who 
is recycling materials, more time to salvage materials and relocate or sell them.  And since there are not time 
restraints we were able to do this.  It was explained to all bidding contractors/companies that the release of 
this project was subject to approval by the Henderson County Board of Commissioners after pricing was 
obtained. 
 
The bid proposals were received as advertised in the conference room of the Henderson County Engineers 
office at 2:00 PM, Friday, June 4, 2010.  Those in attendance included David Berry, Marcus Jones and staff, 
and any interested bidders.  It was not mandatory that the bidder be present.  All bids received were in order 
and the bid tally is as follows: 
 
 Mark Pace Construction  $126,969 
 DH Griffin   $198,750 
 Allison Landscaping  $264,590 
 NEO Corporation  $271,925 
 CST Environmental  $317,800 
 
The low bid was provided by a local contractor, Mark Pace Construction.  Staff seeks a directive from the 
Board of Commissioners to proceed with awarding the project to Mark Pace Construction, entering into a 
contract with him, and proceeding with getting this work done.  Materials are included in bid pricing.  
Anything found below ground such as unsuitable soils was not included in the bid and will be addressed at 
the time.  
 
Chairman Moyer felt the Board has been working for a length of time to make progress on the site and he is 
convinced every effort has been made to work with the owner.  He also feels unless the issue is forced it will 
sit and continue to get worse, continue to be an eyesore, a health hazard, and a safety hazard.  Even with the 
high cost there is a greater likelihood of getting it back and possibly with a higher return.  This is an ideal site 
for a library and park and is the only site that has been identified. 
 
Commissioner Williams questioned from a legal side, if the County puts money into the property for clean 
up, will we be assuming any liability. 
 


















































































